
Eric Cerreta             James Hyslip             Paul Kennedy               Roger Bisbee           Gary Benoit 

     

 
          141 Main Street, P.O. Box 447 

Haydenville, Massachusetts 01039-0447 
Ph: (413) 268-8430      Fax: (413) 268-8409 

 
 
Minutes for Meeting on: 
Tuesday,  
July 21, 2020 @ 6:00 PM 
Held at Pump House 
Roger Bisbee way 
 
Public Present: 
Michael Charpentier 
Dennis Bates 
Geoff LeBaron 
Heidi LeBaron Johnson 
Dan Banister & Bryan 
Osetek 

Members: Present Not Present 
Eric Cerreta, Chairman x  

James Hyslip x  
Paul Kennedy x  
Roger Bisbee x  
Gary Benoit x  

Brenda Lessard, Secretary x  
Others Present:   

   
   
   
   

 
Meeting called to order at 6:00 p.m. 
 

• Heidi LeBaron Johnson & Geoff LeBaron were at the meeting to introduce themselves and give a 
progress report of their sewer tie in on Village Hill Road 

• Mike Charpentier & Dennis Bates from Brewmasters Brewery were at the meeting to give an update 
on their discharge into the town sewer. Majority of the waste at 4 Main Street is being transported via 
truck to a farmer. Discussion was made re: high TSS and BOD reading and the necessity to lower the 
numbers. They have approximately 2000 gallons of waste a week being transported. The past two 
weeks there has been no discharge. They are looking for a wastewater meter.  

• Members discussed testing the wastewater at the metering station, 4 Main Street, and down by Bread 
Euphoria. Bryan will begin the testing. South Main Street will be done first.  

• The dam inspection of the Unquomonk Dam is complete. It will not need to be inspected for another 
ten years. The members thanked James Hyslip for completing the task. 

• Dan Banister reported that hydrants will be flushed.  

• High priority to be given to getting TSS & BOD numbers down. (JH) will request new date from 
Northampton on a regular basis. 

• (RB) reported the Dept. of Agriculture has loans at a very low interest rate and we may be eligible for 
the Rte 9 project to replace the water main. The town may be able to get a 40-year low interest loan. 
(RB) will contact someone he knows to get more details 

 
Respectively submitted,  
Brenda Lessard, Secretary 
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